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RICARDO LARA 

CALIFORNIA INSURANCE COMMISSIONER 

 

NOTICE 
 

TO: All Liability Insurance Companies and Interested Members of the Public  

FROM: Insurance Commissioner Ricardo Lara 

DATE: December 14, 2022 

RE: Enactment of Senate Bill 1155: Submission of Insurer-
Designated Email Address or Physical Address for Receipt of 
Time-Limited Demands Pursuant to Section 999.2 of the Code 
of Civil Procedure 

 
 

The purpose of this Notice is to inform liability insurers and interested members of the public 
of the Department’s implementation of Section 999.2(b) of the Code of Civil Procedure, as 
created by SB 1155 (Caballero, Chapter 719, Statutes of 2022) signed by the Governor on 
September 28, 2022, that will take effect on January 1, 2023. 
 
Pursuant to Code of Civil Procedure Section 999.2(b), as added by SB 1155, if the liability 
insurer provides to the Department the email address or physical address designated by 
the liability insurer for receipt of time-limited demands, the Department will post the 
information on its public website.  The information will be posted at Consumer Information 
(ca.gov).   
 
The liability insurer may submit its designated email address or physical address 
for receipt of time-limited demands to the following email:   
TLD.address@Insurance.ca.gov by December 28th, 2022. Any email or physical 
addresses submitted to the Department after December 28th will be posted at a later 
date. 
 
Pursuant to Section 999.2(c), an act by the Department pursuant to this section is a 
discretionary act for purposes of Section 820.2 of the Government Code. 
 
Please direct any procedural questions concerning how to submit a designated email or 
physical address to the Department to:   
 

Elsa Carre, Rate Enforcement Bureau 
California Department of Insurance 
Elsa.Carre@insurance.ca.gov 

https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billNavClient.xhtml?bill_id=202120220SB1155
http://www.insurance.ca.gov/01-consumers/
http://www.insurance.ca.gov/01-consumers/
mailto:TLD.address@Insurance.ca.gov
mailto:Elsa.Carre@insurance.ca.gov

